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Message from the Mayor 
Greetings and a warm welcome 
to 2019! It is with great 
excitement we enter a new year 
of opportunity, challenges and 
growth. 
I would like to welcome Councillor 
Kathy Ritchie on board, who joins 
us following the recent 
extra-ordinary election. 
2019 is shaping up to be a big 
year for capital works, with over 
20 projects currently scheduled for 
completion this year alone. 
Safety will be improved on the 
City’s road network with six major 
road projects scheduled to get 
underway in the first half of the 
year. 
Seven pathway projects are now 
under construction and two more 
are set to kick off by February. 
Designs for the Kalamunda 
Community Centre and Kalamunda 
Tennis Club Toilet buildings are 
in progress and are due for 
completion this year. 
The second stage of the 
Woodlupine Brook revamp will 
conclude in early 2019, with the 
completion of a half basketball 
court, outdoor exercise area as 
well as irrigation and grassing of 
the open spaces adjacent to the 

living stream in Wattle Grove.
Clubrooms and ovals are some 
of the other locations to undergo 
upgrades in 2019. 
We’re looking at the way we 
approach our planning to enhance 
environmental and sustainability 
outcomes and would like your 
input. Have your say at 
engage.kalamunda.wa.gov.au. 

On this engagement portal 
you’ll also find our Innovative 
Housing survey. Do you think our 
community could benefit from a 
greater range of housing types 
like tiny homes on wheels or co-
operative developments? Share 
your views with us today. 
We look forward to seeing some 
of our major planning items make 
significant progress over the 
next six months, including the 
Forrestfield North Local Structure 
Plan, Maida Vale Master Plan and 
Community Facilities Plan. 

We are eager to celebrate and 
recognise the local heroes and 
good neighbours of our City 
and encourage you to nominate 
someone you know that goes over 
and above for their community 
and others. Head to our website to 
learn more. 

Whilst you’re there, don’t forget to 
check out the events page for all 
of the amazing happenings around 
your City this summer. Come and 
join the fun! I look forward to 
seeing you there. 

Cr John Giardina
Mayor 

29 Mar
Smallfoot
Ledger Road 

Reserve

15 Mar
Disney’s 

 Christopher 
Robin

Pickering Brook 
Primary School

12 Apr
The  

Incredibles 2
Stirk Park

8 Feb
Show Dogs
Kalari Drive 

Reserve

22 Feb
Ant-Man &  
The Wasp
Bill Shaw 
Reserve

Sign up to our FREE 
monthly e-news!

enquiries@kalamunda.wa.gov.au

Connect with us on
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A commitment by the City of 
Kalamunda to develop and 
promote local tourism has been 
rewarded with the Perth Hills 
Visitor Centre taking home Gold at 
the 2018 Perth Airport WA Tourism 
Awards. 

The City was recognised for its 
work in the field, assisting Tourism 
operators, undertaking events and 
in the establishment and delivery 
of the Experience Perth Hills 
brand. 

Located in the Cultural precinct, 
the Visitor Centre is an integral 
part of promoting the Perth Hills, 
and offers visitors up-to-date 
information on where to go, where 
to stay and what to do in the Perth 
Hills. 

Included in the centre is a 
retail outlet offering a diverse 
selection of quality locally-made 
merchandise including pottery, 
woodwork, bags, books, cards, 
arts and crafts, and the renowned 
Zig Zag Gallery.

Kalamunda Wins Gold for Tourism
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Forrestfield’s biggest multicultural 
festival, Corymbia, returns to 
Hartfield Park on Saturday 9 March. 

The festival, funded by the 
City of Kalamunda, boasts an 
impressive program of free family 
entertainment from carnival rides to 
fireworks. 

Visit the Corymbia Facebook page 
for more information.

  

Kalamunda Top Pick for 
Entertainers

An increasing number of 
Australia’s A-List entertainers 
are heading to Kalamunda 
Performing Arts Centre (KPAC).

Some big names to grace the 
stage at the Centre in 2018 
included stand-up comedians 
Arj Barker, Jimeoin and Bob 
Franklin, and award-winning 
musicians James Blundell, Lior 
and The Grigoryan Brothers. 

Stage shows including the 
acclaimed National stage 
show ‘Menopause the Musical 
– Women on Fire’ played to 
sold out crowds and provided 
residents an opportunity to catch 
top-quality stage productions in 
a small local-friendly setting. 

The start of 2019 at the KPAC 
heralds a fresh new program 
with the comediennes Peter 
Rowsthorn and Fiona O’Loughlin 
in their hilarious stage show 
‘Ron and Brenda go Country’ 
and celebrated Australian stand-
up funny-man Akmal later in 
May. 

On the first Wednesday of each 
month the theatre comes to life 
with the entertaining Morning 
Music. It is a highlight for many 
of our residents and particularly 
popular with those who are now 
enjoying their retirement.

For the full 2019 Kalamunda 
Performing Arts Centre 
programme, visit 
www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au or 
call the team on 9257 2558. 

You can also follow KPAC on 
Facebook to keep up to date 
with the latest shows and 
information. 

Corymbia Returns to Hartfield

Facilities for the Future
The City has been working with 
the community to develop the 
Community Facilities Plan 2019 – 
2039; a plan that will guide the 
future provision of community 
facilities within the City. 

The plan will consider the needs 
of the broader community, identify 
any facility provision gaps and 
review the existing community, 
sport and recreation opportunities 
within the City. 

This will identify the current 
standard and future requirements 
of sport, recreation and community 
facilities.

Consultation was undertaken in 
late 2018 and feedback is now 
being reviewed. The community’s 
input will help shape the first draft 
of the Plan. 

The draft Community Facilities Plan 
2019-2039 will be advertised to the 
public for comment in mid 2019.
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Works to install a pedestrian 
refuge island on Kalamunda Road, 
High Wycombe are expected to get 
underway in February 2019. 

The $35,000 project will 
include making the road wider, 
constructing a refuge island in 
the middle of the road, with pram 
ramps and a path to the bus stop. 

The work will improve the safety 
for people crossing Kalamunda 
Road, near the Hillview Lifestyle 
Village. 

Mayor John Giardina said, 
“Kalamunda Road is very busy at 
this location and needs a clearly 

defined pedestrian crossing point 
to enable safe access to the public 
transport facilities.”

The refuge is welcomed by local 
community members, particularly 

Hillview Lifestyle Village who see 
a large number of residents and 
visitors requiring access to the 
bus stop on the northern side of 
Kalamunda Road. 

High Wycombe’s Adelaide Street 
will receive a facelift this March as 
works commence to install traffic 
calming measures. 

The hoon hot-spot will be 
reconfigured to include an 
additional slow point and median 
islands at the Stirling Crescent and 
Foxton Boulevard intersections. 
Improvements to the existing slow 
points, line-marking and signage will 
also be carried out. 

Mayor John Giardina explained 
that when it comes to roads, the 
community’s safety is of utmost 
priority. 

“This is a built up area, with 
children, pedestrians and residents. 
Traffic calming measures will 
help mitigate the reckless driving 
and speeding often seen at this 
location.”

The City has committed $220,000 
to the project, which will be 
implemented in the first quarter of 
2019.

Adelaide Street
North West Ward Cr Almond

Cr O’Connor
Cr Lohmeyer

Pedestrian Refuge for Kalamunda Road

24/7 GYM
NOW OPEN

HIGH WYCOMBE

JOIN 
TODAY

200 Newburn Rd, High Wycombe 

COMMUNITY & 
REC CENTRE

9359 1700  

recreation@kalamunda.wa.gov.au

www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au/leisure-tourism
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Forrestfield North Residential Update

The Draft Local Structure Plan for 
Forrestfield North’s Residential 
Precinct was endorsed by Council 
at December 2018’s Special 
Council Meeting.   

The Plan has now progressed to 
the Western Australian Planning 
Commission (WAPC) for final 
approval.

In the meantime, the City has 
been working on the Development 
Contribution Scheme (a levy on 
new developments to ensure 
the costs of extra demand on 

Council infrastructure from the 
development are not imposed on 
the community).

The Scheme will cover the 
Residential Precinct and the 
adjacent Transit Oriented Precinct 
and will therefore be finalised 
following completion of the Transit 
Oriented Precinct Local Structure 
Plan. This plan is expected to 
go to community for comment 
later this year, before Council and 
WAPC endorsement is sought.

The community has been asked 

to help with the official name of 
the suburb (which is currently 
referred to Forrestfield North), 
with $500 on offer for the winning 
suggestion. 

First round submissions closed in 
late 2018 and are currently being 
reviewed. The finalists will be 
released to the community in 2019 
for a final vote.

To register for updates on  
Forrestfield North, visit 
engage.kalamunda.wa.gov.au/
Forrestfield-North.

The Maida Vale Reserve Master 
Plan was endorsed by Council in 
December 2018.

Some of the short term 
recommendations of the plan 
include upgrading Norm Sadler 
Pavillion, upgrading the site’s 

power, baseball batting cages, 
lighting and connecting the site to 
sewer. 

The longer term vision includes 
upgrades to the existing netball 
courts, improved car parking and 
upgraded skate park. 

Maida Vale Master Plan Endorsed

Residents have helped guide the 
direction of Scott Reserve’s future 
by participating in the first stage 
of community consultation for the 
Reserve’s Master Plan. 

The City called for community input 
in late 2018, asking for its needs to 
meet current and future demands.

The feedback is currently being 
collated to inform the first draft 
of the Master Plan. The draft is 
expected to be advertised to the 
public for comment by mid 2019.

Community Help Shape 
Scott Reserve’s Future
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Lighting Up Kala Sports Precinct 
North Ward Cr Thomas

Cr Blair
Cr Ritchie

Kalamunda’s Sporting Precinct 
will this quarter receive lighting 
improvements that will bring Kostera 
Oval to competition standard and 
the new Hedley Jorgensen Oval to 
training standard. 

Jointly funded by the State 
Government, City of Kalamunda and 
local club contributions, the project 
involves upgrading the site’s power 
supply and existing lighting towers 
and installing new training lights.

Kalamunda Sporting Precinct is 
considered to be one of the City’s 
major reserves, used heavily each 
week of the year by sporting clubs, 
schools and others for sporting 
activities. 

The new flood lighting will allow 
more teams to train and play 
simultaneously and reduce ongoing 
maintenance costs of the playing 
surface. 

Wheels are in motion for the $6.65 
million Kalamunda Community 
Centre project, with consultants 
secured and design development 
underway. 

Construction of the Kalamunda 
Community Centre is funded by the 
Federal and State Governments, 
Lotterywest, the Kalamunda 
Community Learning Centre and the 
City.

The building will replace the existing 
Jorgensen Park Pavillion, which has 
now reached its end of practical life. 

The initial concept design, 
developed in consultation with the 
Kalamunda Community Learning 
Centre and other potential users 
of the site, includes approximately 
1,000m² of floor space, activity 
rooms, a crèche and outdoor play 
spaces.

The new premises will be accessible 
for a wide range of user groups of 
all ages and abilities. The design is 
expected to be finalised in the first 
half of 2019.

Community Centre Design Underway Planning 
Kalamunda’s Town 
Centre
The City of Kalamunda is 
establishing a vision for the 
redevelopment and regeneration 
of the Kalamunda Activity Centre 
(KAC).

The vision is being set out in the 
City’s Kalamunda Activity Centre 
Plan, a strategic document that will 
be put to Council to endorse for 
community feedback in mid-2019. 

The Plan is being developed based 
on input from the community who 
assisted with extensive consultation 
in 2018.

For more information on the history 
of Kalamunda’s Activity Centre Plan, 
visit the Major Projects page of the 
City’s website or contact the City 
via phone on 9257 9999 or email 
enquiries@kalamunda.wa.gov.au.

Kalamunda Community Centre
Project Overview for Member for Kalamunda

Context
Development of a community centre to meet current 
and future demands:
•	 A population of 60,743 expected to grow to 

71,074 by 2036
•	 Over 50s population of 18,962 expected to grow 

to 26,832 by 2036 (41%)
•	 Main user group, Kalamunda Community 

Learning Centre, reached a capacity of 700+ 
members in 2012 (3,500% growth since 
establishment in 1977)

•	 A Feasibility Study, reviewed in 2016, 
recommended further development to meet 
existing and future growth

Concept Plan
The concept plan has been developed in 
consultation with the Kalamunda Community 
Learning Centre and other potenital users of the 
site. 
•	 Approx 1,000m2	floor	plan	which	responds	to	the	

requirements of the Feasibility Study. 
•	 Dedicated	office	for	the	Kalamunda	Community	

Learning Centre (KCLC) and shared use of all 
other rooms and spaces on a hire arrangement 
from the City. 

•	 Space for families and children in a crèche and 
playgroup area including outdoor play spaces. 

•	 Dedicated craft room and adjoining kiln room for 
the KCLC, with external walls and ventilation. 

•	 A training kitchen, which will allow cooking 
classes to be conducted by the KCLC and will 
also support the delivery of catering to functions 
within the building. 

•	 120m2 viewing terrace/deck looking north over 
the valley across Jorgensen Park. 

•	 Passive solar design oriented north for natural 
light and energy savings. 

•	 Good connectivity to the existing carpark and 
pathways. 

•	 Connection to the sewer. 
•	 Upgraded electricity supply. 
•	 Fire management of the building. 

Concept only

www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au

Current Facility
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Voted number one of the top 
fifteen things to do in Kalamunda 
on TripAdvisor, the Kalamunda 
History Village attracted over 
17,000 local, country WA and 
international visitors in 2018. 

A popular excursion for schools 
and child care centres, the Village 
has hosted 131 schools and day 
care centres from across the State 
and globe. 

The Village was pleased to host 
three groups of primary and 
secondary school students visiting 
from Beijing in March and August 
2018.
 
Committed to providing a useable 
space for the community, the 
Village is fast becoming an in 
demand location for Wedding 
ceremonies, and a sought-after 
backdrop for photos. 

To find out more about the 
Kalamunda History Village, contact 
the team on 9293 1371 or email 
enquiries@kalamunda.wa.gov.au.

History Village Draws Big Crowds
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Village Locomotive Works Underway
Works to remediate, conserve and 
refurbish the Kalamunda History 
Village’s locomotive are now 
underway. 

The City received a $180,000 
Heritage and Conservation Grant 
from Lotterywest to carry out the 
works. 

The locomotive has been shrink 
wrapped since November 2016  
after the identification of asbestos 
material during painting works.

Qualified professionals have been 
contracted to carry out the initial 
asbestos removal, which involves 
the construction of airtight 
enclosures around the locomotive.  

The locomotive will be relocated 
to a suitable area by crane in 
order to construct the surrounding 
enclosures. 

Works are expected to be 
complete by April 2019. 

EXHIBITION OPEN 9/2/19 – 24/2/19

EXPOSÉ
EXHIBITION OPEN 9/2/19 – 24/2/19

Mon−Fri: 9am−4pm, Sat−Sun: 10am−4pm
50 Railway Road, Kalamunda (08) 9257 9998 
zzgallery@kalamunda.wa.gov.au www.zzcc.com.au

A compelling collection of mixed media works  
ranging from textiles to jewellery to canvas. 

EXPOSÉ

EXHIBITION OPEN 9/2/19 – 24/2/19

Mon−Fri: 9am−4pm, Sat−Sun: 10am−4pm
50 Railway Road, Kalamunda (08) 9257 9998 
zzgallery@kalamunda.wa.gov.au www.zzcc.com.au

A compelling collection of mixed media works  
ranging from textiles to jewellery to canvas. 

EXPOSÉ
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The road network in the 
Forrestfield North industrial 
precinct will undergo major 
changes, with approximately $1.5 
million in improvements in 2019. 

The project scope includes 
upgrades to the Dundas Road/
Berkshire Road/Milner Road, Milner 
Road/Nardine Close and Berkshire 
Road/Ashby Close intersections 
and an extension of Nardine Close. 

Intersection works involve 
carriageway rehabilitation, 
localised road widening, line-

marking and signage installation. 
The Nardine Close extension will 
require the construction of a new 
carriageway, drainage swales and 
footpath.

The works complement the Ashby 
Close/Nardine Close modifications 
currently underway.

When complete, the industrial 
precinct’s road network will better 
accommodate larger vehicle 
classes such as road trains. 
The City is on target to advertise 
seperately the intersection and 

road extension works by way of 
public tender in early 2019. Tender 
award will be subject to Council 
consideration, placing project 
commencement in mid-2019. 

Funding of the works has been 
secured under the Forrestfield 
North Industrial Development 
Scheme. 

For more information visit 
engage.kalamunda.wa.gov.au/
FFHW or phone 9257 9999.

South West Ward Cr Boyd
Cr Morton

Cr O’Donnell

Road Network Upgrades

$6.47 Million Upgrade for Hale Rd
Works to transform Hale Road in 
Wattle Grove are one step closer 
with the detailed design nearing 
finalisation and Western Power 
applications submitted.

The $6.47 million project, funded 
by the Cell 9 Wattle Grove 
Development Scheme over two 
financial years, will see Hale Road 
widened between Welshpool Road 
East and Tonkin Highway.
 

To facilitate the upgrades, median 
islands, pedestrian refuges, 
crossing points, footpaths, 
line-marking and signage will 
be installed. Overhead power 
infrastructure on the northern 
side of Hale Road will be 
undergrounded and trees will be 
planted in verges.

An additional $57,000 will be 
allocated to the construction of the 
Arthur Road pathway from Hale 

Road. The path will be located on 
the south-western side of Arthur 
Road and will improve safety for 
pedestrians.  

Construction of the path will 
get underway in late January, 
whilst the Hale Road widening 
is expected to commence in late 
2019 following the public tender 
process and Council consideration. 



Kalamunda Connect  p 9Kalamunda Connect p 8 Kalamunda Connect  p 9

Berkshire Road Pedestrian Crossing

Since its upgrade in 2016, 
Berkshire Road has become a 
more efficient route for road 
users. Crossing the road on 
foot, however, has remained a 
challenge.

To improve pedestrian safety, the 
City of Kalamunda is funding a 
$40,000 pedestrian crossing on 

Berkshire Road in the vicinity of 
Ilex Way. 

To accommodate the crossing, 
localised road widening and a 
median island will be constructed. 
The island will include a refuge 
area, pram ramps and pathway 
connections. 

Whether you’re a pro skater or just 
starting out, the City of Kalamunda 
regularly hosts skate, scooter 
and BMX clinics for all ages and 
abilities. 

These clinics are run in partnership 
with proskate groups Freestyle 
Now and Skateboarding WA and 
are held at the Kalamunda, High 
Wycombe and Forrestfield Skate 
Parks.

To find your next clinic, head to
www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au/youth 
or call 9257 9968.

Skate, Scooter and BMX 
Clinics

Multimillion Dollar Enhancements Put to Community
Community feedback on the 
multimillion dollar concept design 
for Cambridge Reserve is currently 
under review. 

Submissions and comments are 
being considered to confirm if the 
project has community support 
to proceed and if so, what design 
changes should be examined.

The City sought feedback on 
the concept design in mid-2018, 
following earlier community 
visioning exercises.

The aim of the design was to 
deliver an intergenerational public 
open space that can be used and 
enjoyed by all ages. 

Key features include a living 
stream, half basketball court, 
enclosed dog exercise area, 
footpaths, grassed areas, barbeque 
facilities, playground, revegetated 
areas and preservation of existing 
bushland of environmental value. 

The delivery of the multimillion 

dollar enhancements would only be 
made possible through the sale of 
some of the Reserve’s vast 10.98 
hectares. 

The concept suggests some of that 
land be dedicated to an aged care 
site, to help address the significant 
shortfall of aged care housing 
facilities in the area. 

A smaller portion of that land 
is proposed for over 55’s and 

residential development. The 
passive surveillance provided 
by the park-facing residential 
developments are likely to help 
mitigate the anti-social behaviour 
currently reported to be occuring at 
the Reserve. 

Assessment of the community’s 
feedback and a report to Council is 
expected to be delivered in 2019. 
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South East Ward Cr Stallard
Cr Giardina

Cr Fernie

Half a Million in Upgrades Underway 
on Canning Road

Cockatoo Nest Boxes Attract Birds at 
Vernallen Reserve

City of Kalamunda Friends of 
Vernallen Reserve volunteer 
group have been working with 
renowned Environmentalist, Simon 
Cherriman, to install two artificial 
Cockatoo nest boxes in Lesmurdie 
bushland as habitat options for 
endangered Cockatoo species.  

One of the biggest challenges 
faced by Cockatoos is the 
availability of nesting hollows. 

Without these hollows, the birds 
are unable to successfully breed, 
placing the endangered animal at 
further risk. 

Following the nest box installation,  
the Friends Group initiated a 
monitoring program. Seven local 
families volunteered to spend one 
day a week observing for nesting 
activity during September and 
October. 

The monitoring suggested an 
increase in Cockatoo activity, 
evidenced by swathes of chewed 
gum-nuts, twigs and leaves. 

An unexpected but excellent 
outcome from the nest box 
installation was the sighting of 
12 other birds using the reserve. 
These included Red Wattle Birds, 
Magpies, Butcher Birds, Ring-
necked Parrots, Brown Honey 
Eaters, Boobook Owls, Australian 
Ravens, Kookaburras, Rock Doves, 
Willie Wagtails, Bronzewing 
Pigeons and Tawny Frog mouths!

The City of Kalamunda would like 
to thank Chris, Peta, Abbie and 
Cara Shaw; Ilona and Eloise Old; 
Denise Ludemann and Norman 
Faraday; Gerard, Kelly, Kai and 
Hayley Monks; Dave Ryder; 
Brendon and Jeanie Lovel and 
Friends Group Coordinator Darrell 
McCarthy for their work.

Shoulder widening works have 
commenced on Canning Road 
between Pomeroy Road and 
Welshpool Road East. 

Works involve widening the road 
shoulders to up to one metre 
either side of the carriageway. 
Safety barriers, markers and line-
marking will also be installed.

The increased shoulder width and 
safety barrier protection will help 
to reduce road run-off crashes. 

Over $300,000 has been allocated 
to the project as part of the State 

government’s BlackSpot Program. 
Almost $200,000 has been 
provided by the City, totalling over 

$500,000 in road improvement 
funding. 
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Ensure your property complies with 
Fire Break & Fuel Load requirements

kalamunda.wa.gov.au/fire>

Patterson Road Improvements Kick Off
One kilometre of shoulder 
widening works are underway on 
Patterson Road, between Bracken 
Road and Walnut Road in Pickering 
Brook.

The tender for the $350,000 
project was awarded in December 
2018 under delegated authority 

and is jointly funded by the Federal 
Government Roads 2 Recovery 
Project and City of Kalamunda. 

The scope of works includes new 
stormwater V-drains, line-marking, 
marker posts and shoulder 
widening of up to 6000mm each 
side of the carriageway. 

Mundaring Widening Works on Target for Second Quarter
Upgrades to Mundaring Weir 
Road shoulders are on schedule 
to commence in the first quarter 
of 2019, with an item to go to 
Council in relation to the tender 
award in January 2019.

Shoulders will be widened to 
between 0.6m and 1.2m from 

Fern Road to the City’s boundary, 
covering over nine kilometres of 
road. 

The $2.5 million State BlackSpot 
project, jointly funded by the 
State government and City of 
Kalamunda, will help mitigate road 
run-off crashes.

Pedestrian safety is the focus of 
a new $85,000 City of Kalamunda 
funded pathway upgrade to 
Pickering Brook Road. 

Frequented by children, the path 

will be upgraded to include a safe 
pedestrian crossing point in the 
vicinity of Cunnold Street. 

The path will also be extended 
between Cunnold Close and 

Cunnold Street. 

The work is expected to 
commence in February 2019, 
following completion of the 
detailed design.

Path Upgrades for Pickering Brook Road
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Have your say
For full details go to www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au

Draft Environmental Land Use 
Planning Strategy
The City of Kalamunda is calling for 
comment on a Draft Environmental 
Land Use Planning Strategy 
(ELUPS) to improve environmental 
outcomes through strategic and 
statutory planning to meet the 
needs of the community into the 
future.

The overarching purpose of 
the Strategy is to identify the 
environmental factors that will 
influence planning processes in the 
City and how these factors can be 
addressed during the assessment 
of development applications and 
subdivisions. 

A key goal is to improve biodiversity 
and promote more sustainable 
planning practices which are 
sensitive and complementary to the 
existing natural ecosystem.

Mayor John Giardina said,  “The 
Strategy will form a component 
of the City’s new Local Planning 
Strategy, which will provide 
direction for areas of housing, 

activity centres, environmental 
planning, planning incorporating 
industrial zones, infrastructure and 
servicing.”

Read the Draft Strategy and have 
your say online today at 

engage.kalamunda.wa.gov.au. 

Hard copies of the Draft Strategy 
and feedback forms are available 
at the  City of Kalamunda 
Administration, 2 Railway Road in 
Kalamunda and all City Libraries.

Innovative Housing Options
Rising populations, living costs 
and environmental consciousness 
have resulted in innovative housing 
solutions being developed around 
the globe. From Tiny Homes on 
Wheels (THOW) to Cooperative 
Developments, the alternative 
housing movement is progressing in 
leaps and bounds. 

The City of Kalamunda is exploring 
ways to make these options more 
accessible to community members 
and is calling for your input. 

Mayor John Giardina said, “Property 
developments are governed by a 
set of policies and guidelines. Some 

of the alternative housing solutions 
such as THOW fall into a grey 
area of policy. Our aim is to gather 
community feedback to assist with 
refining the policies to make the 
pursuit of these housing alternatives 
much easier for those that would 
like to go down that path. We are 
also seeking community feedback to 
develop a strategic plan to guide the 
City’s approach to new development 
types.”

A community feedback survey 
has been established online and 
written submissions are invited from 
community members.  

To access the online survey, visit the 
engagement portal 
engage.kalamunda.wa.gov.au. 
Hard copies of the survey are also 
available at the Administration 
Centre and local libraries. 

Submissions can be addressed to 
the City via email at 
enquiries@kalamunda.wa.gov.au 
or posted to City of Kalamunda, PO 
Box 42, WA 6926. 

For more information, please 
contact the City of Kalamunda on 
9257 9999. 
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The City of Kalamunda’s Youth 
Action Kalamunda (YAK) have 
banded together in support of 
mental health awareness, raising 
over three hundred dollars for 
the Black Dog Institute at their 
Tee or Tie 4 Black Dog event. 
The YAK, a group of 20 
community minded young 
leaders aged 12 to 20 who live, 
work or study in the City of 
Kalamunda, invited guests to 
show support for mental health 
issues by dressing up in tie, or 
dressing down in a tee. 
The Tee or Tie 4 Black Dog is 
just one of many charitable 
events put on by the YAK, who 
collaborate quarterly to plan and 
implement a community initiative 
that benefits other young people 
or the wider City of Kalamunda 
community.

Local Heroes Recognised for Outstanding 
Contributions

West Australian laws require the 
owner or occupier of a property 
with a private swimming or spa 
pool to install barriers around 
the structure for the protection 
of young children who may 
enter that area with or without 
the knowledge or consent of 
the owner/occupier. Owners or 
occupiers are required to maintain 
the barrier in such a condition that 
it functions always. 
For more information about pool 
safety contact the City via phone 
on 9257 9999 or email 
enquiries@kalamunda.wa.gov.au.

Secure Your Pool for a Safe Summer

Youth Shine a Light on 
Mental Health

Three City of Kalamunda locals 
who have made extraordinary 
contributions to the community 
have been recognised at the City’s 
2018 Thank a Volunteer Day. Celia 
Cheffins, Damien Lee and Tobias 
Bailye were presented with $500 
by Mayor John Giardina, each 
taking home the title of Local Hero 
of the Year for their age group. 

Mayor John Giardina said, “This 
year the City introduced a new 
program called Local Heroes. The 
City of Kalamunda, in partnership 
with the Forrestfield and High 
Wycombe Community Bank 
Branches of the Bendigo Bank 
have been announcing monthly 
winners in our three categories 
this financial year.”

“It gives me great pleasure 
to recognise our three overall 
winners, Celia, Damien and 
Tobias. Their acts of good will, 
commitment and generosity have 
made our community a better 
place to live and belong.”

Senior local hero, Celia Cheffins, 
has been the driving force behind 
the Zig Zag Festival for over a 
decade. The Festival is highly 
regarded, drawing thousands 
of attendees each year. As a 

volunteer, much of Celia’s work 
requires full-time focus with her 
efforts also including the Zig Zag 
Community Arts Inc. which host a 
range of activities throughout the 
year. 

Recipient of the overall Community 
Local Hero, Damien Lee, is 
recognised for his extraordinary 
effort in saving the life of an 
18-month old child. On an ordinary 
walk with his dog, Damien spotted 
the child lying in the water and 
immediately jumped in to save 
her, commencing CPR. Doctors 
reported that if he had stepped 
in just 30 seconds later, the 
child would have suffered brain 
damage. 

Young Local Hero, Tobias Bailye, 
decided to host a bake sale, where 
he gathered ideas from customers 
on how to improve the community. 
Tobias donated the bake sale 
funds to the City of Kalamunda to 
make these ideas a reality.

Mayor John Giardina expressed 
his gratitude to the winners and 
all nominees for helping to make 
the community a happier, healthier 
and safer place to live.
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What’s On 
For full details go to www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au

Summer Series
11 January - 12 April 2019 
From 5:00pm
Various Locations

Living Better Longer 
27 January 2019 
3:00pm – 5:00pm 
Agricultural Hall Kalamunda

Summer Reading Club
31 January 2019
From 5pm
Kalamunda Library
9257 9969

Healthy & Sustainable Living 
Workshop (Kombucha)
31 January 2019
6:00pm - 7:30pm
Forrestfield Library
9257 9975

Tenielle Neda & Matt Garrod
1 February 2019
From 7:00pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre
9257 2258

Kalamunda Artisan Markets

2 February 2019
From 8:30 - 2:30pm
Central Road Kalamunda

Four Winds Wellness 
International
2 February 2019
9:00am - 12:00pm 
1:00pm - 4:00pm
Jorgensen Pavilion Kalamunda

High Wycombe Rhymetime
4 February 2019
From 9:30am
High Wycombe Library
9257 9974

Lesmurdie Storytime
5 February 2019
From 9:30am
Lesmurdie Library
9257 9976

Morning Music
6 February 2019 
From 10:15am  
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre
9257 2258

Forrestfield Rhymtime 
7 February 2019
From 9:30am
Forrestfield Library 
9257 9975

Kalamunda Storytime

7 February 2019
From 11:00am
Kalamunda Library
0257 9969

Exhibition: Expose

9 - 24 February 2019
9:00am - 4:00pm weekdays
10:00am - 4:00pm weekends
Zig Zag Gallery
9257 9998

Agenda Briefing Forum
12 February 2019
From 6:30pm

City of Kalamunda Council 
Chambers
9257 9999

Kalamunda 100 
17 February 2019
From 7:00am
Pickering Brook Sports Club
9293 8263

Rob & Brenda Go Country
20 February 2019
From 7:30pm 
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre
9257 2258

Ordinary Council Meeting
26 February 2019

From 6:30pm
City of Kalamunda Council 
Chambers
9257 9999

Corymbia Multicultural 
Festival 
9 March 2019
2:00pm - 8:00pm
Hartfield Park Forrestfield

Spike 
10 March 2019
From 2:00pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre
9257 2258

The Songs & Tales of Angry 
Men
6 April 2019
7:30pm - 9:40pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre
9257 2258

Two by Jim Cartwright
27 April 2019
7:30pm - 9:00pm
Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre

9257 2258

Free Plants for Residents
18 May 2019
9:00am - 12:00pm
High Wycombe Community & 
Recreation Centre
26 May 2019
9:00am - 12:00pm
Gooseberry Hill Hall
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City of Kalamunda residents are 
invited to come along and collect 
their free plants in May 2019 from 
High Wycombe or Gooseberry Hill!

Whether you are looking to 
replace those water hungry plants 
in your yard, want to attract 
more birds to your garden or 
have removed a weedy creeper 
from your fence and want a slow 
growing native to replace it, come 
and choose from a selection of 
hardy, local native plants! 

Residents can collect 15 plants per 
rateable property, and will also 
be able to ask our knowledgeable 
staff questions about how and 
where to plant their selections.

Food plants for residents will be 
available again this year, so if you 
are looking to establish a winter 
garden, the time will be just 
right to get your garden going in 
preparation for a Spring harvest.

Residents will need to bring photo 
ID or equivalent (proof of address 
required), a container to put your 
plants into and be prepared to be 
in line for a short period, as the 
event is always popular. 

Kids are welcome - there will be 

activities available to keep them 
entertained.

•	 Saturday 18 May, 9am - 12 
noon at High Wycombe 
Community and Recreation 
Centre, 200 Newburn Road, 
High Wycombe 

•	 Sunday 26 May, 9am - 12 noon 
at Gooseberry Hill Hall, 42 
Ledger Rd, Gooseberry Hill

See the City of Kalamunda’s web 
www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au for 
more information.

Free Plants for Residents 2019 
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Financial Assistance for Kids in Sport
KidSport enables eligible Western 
Australian children aged 5 to18 
years to participate in community 
sport and recreation by offering 
them financial assistance of up to 
$150 per calendar year towards 
club fees. 

Funding covers the cost of 
registration fees to join a 
nominated club to a maximum of 

$150 per child once per calendar 
year. If you hold a valid Health 
Care Card/Pensioner Concession 
card you can apply for KidSport 
online by visiting www.dsr.wa.gov.
au/kidsport.

For more details phone 9359 1700 
or visit www.kalamunda.wa.gov.
au/recreation.

Lots on Offer at City Libraries

In The Mix is a music program for 
emerging young artists looking to 
develop their skills, collaborate with 
other young musicians and learn 
about the West Australian music 
industry through performing at a 
large outdoor concert. 

The program includes music 
workshops which focus on 
performance and skill development, 
song writing and tips for the music 
industry. 

The City of Kalamunda is currently 
looking for local bands, soloists, 
duets and DJs to take part in the 
program. In the Mix participants 
will also be eligible to win 1 of 5 
Music Scholarships valued at $500. 

If you’re interested in joining 
the In the Mix program, contact 
the City fof Kalamunda today for 
more information on 9257 9999 or 
enquiries@kalamunda.wa.gov.au.

Jump “In The Mix”

City of Kalamunda Libraries are 
stocked full of great resources, 
services and activities to meet 
everyone’s needs and interests 
and it’s all free.

Here, you can do much more than 
borrow books. Did you know you 
can explore Ancestry databases, 

join English conversation classes, 
check out free author talks and 
information events or participate 
in activities like knitting and 
crochet?

There’s plenty of fun stuff for kids 
too, from school holiday activities, 
rhyme or story time and Knight 

Owl Quest.  

If you’re unable to attend a 
library, a delivery service may be 
offered.

All you need is a library card – 
come and connect with us today.  
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EXPLORE THE WORLD IN A DAY

Proudly brought to you by the
City of Kalamunda 

For more information www.kalamunda.wa.gov.au Phone 9257 9833

CULTURAL MUSIC   DANCE   RIDES   KIDS ACTIVITIES
LIVE CONCERT   FIREWORKS FINALE

Hartfield Park, Morrison Road
Forrestfield COMMUNITY

FREE

E V E N T

COMMUNITY


